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Researchers �nd drug-resistant bacteria in air samples

Polluted city air has now been identi�ed as a possible means of transmission for resistant bacteria. 
Joakim Larsson and his colleagues, researchers in Gothenburg have shown that over 800 air samples from 
Beijing contain DNA that make bacteria resistant to the most powerful antibiotics we have.

In this new study, the researchers looked for genes that make bacteria resistant to antibiotics in a total of 864 samples of DNA collected 
from humans, animals, and di�erent environments worldwide.

His team has previously received attention for their research on waterborne release of antibiotics from 
pharmaceutical production in India, which was shown to trigger the development of resistant bacteria.

"We studied only a small number of air samples, so to generalize, we need to examine the air from more places. But the air samples we did 
analyze showed a wide mix of di�erent resistance genes. Of particular concern is that we found a series of genes that provide resistance to 
carbapenems, a group of last resort antibiotics taken for infections caused by bacteria that are often very di�cult to treat", says Larsson.
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The next step for the research is to �nd out if resistance spreads 
through air from European sewage treatment plants. This research 
will be carried out within the framework of a larger collaborative 
international project that has just been selected for funding by 
the Joint Programming Initiative on Antimicrobial Resistance (AMR)
from the Swedish Research Council.



As antimicrobial resistance has been recognized as an important, serious, and urgent health threat in Thailand over the past few decades. 
In 2017, THOHUN will implement �ve activities designed to build awareness, transfer knowledge and skills, and provide applied learning 
experiences to both current and future workforces in AMR in Thailand. The participants are expected to increase the awareness and apply 
knowledge and skills from these activities on their current or future roles. THOHUN’s AMR-related activities comprise of:

•  Development of AMR training module for health sciences (nursing, medical technology, pharmacy, etc.) and 
    veterinary students
•  Short course training in AMR in ambulatory care
•  Review and revision of short course for human and animal health workers - training of OH approach to AMR
•  Pilot of short course training for human and animal health workers- Training of OH approach to AMR
•  Assessment of antibiotic prescribing patterns – pilot with human and animal health practitioners
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